
 

         

 

Shamley Green Cricket Club: Code of Conduct 
 

SGCC have played cricket on the village green for 168 years. Cricket is a central 
part of the life of the village, and the club enjoys strong local support. The part of 
the Green where cricket is played is referred to by many residents as the Cricket 

Green. Most of the residents of the Cricket Green are members of the Club. 
 
The Green is small and from time to time balls hit houses close to the pitch and land 
in gardens. The Club will take the following measures to respect the interests of its 

neighbours and other users of the Green: 
 

• Maintain the Club’s public liability insurance and cover for third party 
damage and the Club’s risk assessment will be updated annually and shared 
with Waverley Borough Council. 

• Provide prior notice of fixtures by providing residents whose houses face 
onto the Cricket Green with a fixture card and publish the fixture list in the 
Parish Magazine. All Club members are sent the fixture list. 

• Provide protection for the ground floor windows of those properties closest 
to the wicket. 

• Inform residents of any damage to their property that they may not be 
aware of at the end of the game.  Residents should inform the Club as soon 
as possible if they think damage has occurred as a result of the game. 

• Meet reasonable costs of repair and agree with the resident concerned on 
arrangements for making the repair. The club will make its best endeavors 
to ensure that windows are repaired within 24 hours and tiles within 7 days.  

• Discourage players from playing lofted shots in the direction of 
neighbouring houses and gardens. 

• When required to do so by property owners, seek permission before 
retrieving balls, and as far as possible avoid damage to plants when 
searching for balls. 

• Stop play if pedestrians walk onto the pitch, defined as the square and its 
immediate surrounds 

 
The names of the senior officers of the Club are published in the monthly parish 

magazine, and on the SCGG Website. They can be contacted if residents have 
concerns. 


